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PEIRCE LOCAL SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING   Thursday, February 16, 2017
Notes based on AMENDED AGENDA

1) Chair Calls Meeting to Order – Meeting called to order at 6:11 by Joe Dunne
2) Roll Call

Present: Eilene Edeger (EE), Bill Kennedy (BK), Joe Dunne (JD), Shelly Terzian (ST), Jeff Korte (JK), Lynn Carro 
(LC), John 

Azpeitia (JA), Brooke Thompson (BT), Jorge Rodriguez (JR), Lori Zaimi (LZ), Ariadna Ginez (AG)

Absent: Joanne DeSantis Kirk (JDK)
3) Approval of the Order of the Agenda – JD makes a motion to approve the order of the agenda, BK seconds.  


Discussion: 


A Motion to amend the agenda -  to Move fundraising to the top of the agenda.  JD motions , ST seconds.  

4) Fundraising presentation – Ms. Sweeney and 1st graders presenting a fundraising idea for the World Wildlife Fund, Save the Sea Turtles – they would like to go around the school and collecting change.  Take the change to Coinstar and it will go straight to the fund.  


EE makes a motion to approve the fundraising for the sea turtles.  BT seconds.  Passes unanimously.  
5) Public Participation – none. 
6) Items Needing Council Approval
a) Minutes of the January 19, 2017 regular meeting
EE makes a motion to approve, AG seconds.  Abstentions BT and JR.  Passes unanimously.  

7) Budget

LZ - $103, 000 cut.  Very limited dollars to spend the rest of the year.  Some in 332 (Federal) ~7000 in a reading line, e.g.  We 
had about $206 K and they took ½.  What’s left is to cover teachers, recess, ST Math.  If the board can’t work that out, we can 
spend the 25K on other things, but that’s not LZ’s preference.  After school funds are intact.  We have about 100K in internal 
accounts, some of which is accounted for.  


JD:  How does this affect ongoing operations (e.g. sub pay).  


LZ:  once a quarter, teachers get together for IB planning, so we want to preserve $ for subs for that.  Hopefully will be OK.


BT: what about technology?  


LZ: you always need some money to cover unexpected repairs.  We should have enough to cover ($22K).


AG: The recess line?  


LZ: Right at School (4K) and we decreased the number of coaches by 1.  We put 18K into flexibility for recess.


BT: What about prep for next year?  


LZ:  We have none for that.


EE: Will it affect the IB process?  


LZ: Trying to protect IB as much as possible.  It limits us so that we can’t think big.  We’re fine, but in terms of materials, etc. 
that’s where we have to prioritize right now.  


JD:  After school tutoring?


LZ: There’s a greater need than what we’re supplying.  But we have a robust in the All Stars group, and sometimes that takes 
away from kids wanting to be in after school tutoring.  But there is a need; we have to figure out a way to do that.  We have 
to put that on the agenda for next year.  


BT: $$ for after school all stars has to be monitored, as well.  


LZ: They are looking at shortening the school year by 7 days.  


LZ: Filling Virag’s position; position posted yesterday.  I want to do a thorough process.  If I can’t find the right person, I’ll wait 
until next year.  We can’t afford a second AP or else we would have to cut teachers.  

Civil Rights Lawsuit


JD:  Parents have filed a civil rights lawsuit against the state.  They may be looking for other LSCs to join the suit via an amicus 
brief – it’s impacting us, et.  I think there’s value in doing it – there is unequal funding across the state.  Whatever we can do 
to support it, I think we should.  


I make a motion that the Peirce LSC support this lawsuit as a friend of the court.  BT seconds.  

Discussion:  BT comments about how this is related to need to advocate, given the newly approved US Sec of Education and her stated 
advocacy for vouchers and privatization of schools.  


AG asks for continued updates on other LSC participation.


Motion passes unanimously.  

8) Transfer of Funds
a) Federal 

b) State

PAC - Would like to send at least 5 parents (at $100 per person) to the parent university workshop.  They want to move $500 to the seminar line, possibly more if more parents express interest.  

LZ makes a motion for a $500 transfer from Consultant to the Seminar line.   JD seconds  

Discussion:
Any report back?


JA – the idea was to have someone from each of the parent organization. 


LZ – we had low attendance today because many families kept kids home.  

9) Internal Accounts

LZ motions to pass January internal accounts.  BT seconds.  Passes unanimously.  

10) Least Restrictive Environment


LZ – no changes.  Second half of the year will see some changes.  Still below where we were last year (typical that as kids get 
serviced during the year, numbers go up) 

Was supposed to be a meeting at the BAC meeting today about this topic.  

11) Old Business
a) Fundraising


Student council (tomorrow is Twin day, e.g) plans were approved as a blanket approval earlier this year.  

b) Principal Evaluation

Finalized last year’s evaluation.  

12) New Business
a) Recent CPS Budget Cuts


(Already discussed earlier)

b) Assistant Principal departure


Will be returning to Clinton, where he did his internship.  That Principal was promoted earlier this year to Network Chief; the 
AP was promoted to P.  Virag really enjoyed that experience, and Clinton has 2 APs, meaning he can do more instructional 
work.  He is very good at the discipline work here, but he wanted a broader work plan. I was hoping he’d finish out this year, I 
was surprised that it was so sudden.  


JD:  How do we advocate in the future with CPS that we need additional funding for 2 APs.  


LZ: They’ll never do that.  According to their idea, you need 1500 kids to have AP.  There are a number of other positions that 
we also need - reading interventionist, math specialist, bilingual coordinator, as well as other items that are in need of 
priorities – painting, furniture, etc.  


AG:  How are the responsibilities of leaving AP being allocated? 


LZ: I’m meeting with teams tomorrow.  REACH is mostly done, which was a big task.  I will take on some of the student 
behavior restorative elements.  Ms. Cho, our counselor is going to be leaving on a leave in April, but she will be a first point of 
contact for students.  Also a SpEd person is going on leave, and I’ll be looking to fill that position for the short term.

13) School and Committee Reports

PAC:   (JA) February meeting was focused on parent university conference.  



Math workshops that will be held in March and April


BAC:  (JA)
 Workshop on specialized services.  


PSO:(JA) 
Valentines Day Dance.  ~$700 raised.



Festival of colors in March, creating colorful pacekts.



Hopleaf Day.  



Junior PSO was there at the meeting.  



Giordano’s Day on February 23rd.  


FOP: (EE)
Walkathon is May 5th.  Combo with the Field Day.  There is a consideration for a move-a-thon – some kids are 

running and moving in other ways.  Structured sporting events.  1 hour outside, as opposed to ½ hour (last year).  

Working with the PE teachers so that its’ organized.



Goals to raise more $$ with the community this year.  



Giordano’s last Thursday of the month.  



Event at St. Gregory’s in April (date t.b.d) targeted toward families, fundraiser for teachers for classrooms.  Bingo / 

bouncey house type thing.  Late afternoon, 1-4 ish.  


Wine night planned.   Late March / early April (t.b.d)  



Peirce Day at Hopleaf is April 30th.  



May be a direct ask for furniture donations.  


PPLC:(BT) 6 people including LZ.  Teacher voice (discussed in December) and really clarified where teacher voice 


opportunities are – PPC, PPLC, weekly grade level meetings, and other committees.  Looked at how to support 

students in their specials classes because of how we’ve grouped the diverse learners.  

Principal’s report:

●
Budget was cut by $103,000 - see budget transfers below.

●
Attendance is currently at 96.01%

●
ST Math is now being used in 2nd-8th grades, K-1 will begin implementing within the next week or so.

●
Report Cards went home on 2.10.17

●
Mr. Nanavati has decided to leave Peirce and return to Clinton where he completed his internship, his last day at Peirce will 
be February 28th. The position will be posted and interviews will be completed for the replacement.

●
Middle of the Year MAP testing is completed, teachers have completed classroom data analysis and students set goals.

●
Karen Valentini met with our K-2 team for the second time around supports in TRC/DIBELs - she will come back 1 more time 
before the end of the school year.

●
Principal is placing a weekly grades monitoring report in teachers mailboxes for staff to use with students in setting goals 
around grades and attendance.

●
BHT continues to meet weekly, teachers are using a formalized process to secure supports for students. 49 student 
referrals have been made over the course of the year - not all 49 cases have resulted in direct services.

●
We are going through the expulsion process for 1 student due to an incident which happened between the student and a 
teacher.

●
Our next round of PYP Behind the Scenes tours will begin in March. Below are the dates/times for each:
· PK Morning Session - March 15th from 8:00 - 9:30am

· PK Afternoon Session - March 15th from 12:30 - 2:00pm
· Kindergarten - March 7th from 8:00 - 9:30am
· 1st Grade - March 20th from 8:00 - 9:30am
· 2nd Grade - March 13th from 8:15 - 9:45am
· 3rd Grade - March 22nd from 1:30 - 3:00pm
· 4th Grade - March 9th from 8:00 - 9:30am

· 5th Grade - March 22nd from 1:30 - 3:00pm

●
Dr. Riemer & David Gregg submitted our Building Quality Curriculum (BQC) to IB as the first step in our Self-Study process of 
the MYP Program!

●
Due to the loss of 4 professional development days due to the CPS furlough days for teachers and administrators, we are 
required to make up 12.5 hours of professional development time for teachers. Ms. Zaimi met with the PPC and has shared 
that Peirce will make up that time to teachers in the following way:

○
No Grade Level meetings for the following weeks (8 hours):


Week of February 27th, March 13th, March 27th, April 3rd, April 17th, May 8th, May 22nd, June 19th

○
PK Teachers - work with Lynn to arrange for the additional 4.5 hours.

○
K-5 Teachers - Schedule 4.5 hours of planning time with Ms. Ferrand in 30 to 60 minute increments - this can be during the 
time that your class would have already visited the library for book collection. Sp.Ed. inclusion teachers should schedule their 
30-60 minutes opposite of the gen.ed. teachers so that there is always a classroom teacher in the library. All schedules must 
be worked out with Ms. Ferrand by March 1st so that there is enough time to calendar out for everyone/ensure that 
everyone receives their 4.5 hours.

○
MYP Teachers - because weekly admin directed team meetings are only 40 minutes (vs 60 per contract) in length, the missing 
20 minutes for each admin directed meeting will make up the remaining 4.5 hours.

○
Specials Teachers - use the 30 minute blocks at the end of the day to make up the 4.5 hours.

●
The assistant principal vacancy is now posted, we are beginning the interview process for a counselor position (going on 
leave around Spring Break) and a Middle School Sp.Ed. teacher (going on leave at the end of March).

●
Our EL/Bilingual committee continues to meet monthly around the use of WIDA standards and writing them into lesson 
plans.
●
4th grade students had the opportunity to view their writing performed by Barrel of Monkeys - all were excited to 
participate!

●
PK and K students participated in a Storybus visit organized by Ms. Fisher.

●
Ms. Choe organized the Oral Health presentations for PK-8th grade students.

●
2nd Quarter Learning Celebrations took place on Friday, February 10th - MYP students participated in Mini-Courses with a 
range of topics from chess to magic to board games to over 15 different topics that they could choose from.

●
Eliott Topp is advancing to the citywide Spelling Bee - this is the first time that someone from Peirce has advanced since 
1987!!!!

●
MYP students will be viewing Hidden Figures on Friday, February 17th.

●
Students in 6th-8th grade will take the My Voice My School Survey which results in a report to the school on how students 
feel about Peirce.

●
GEAR UP continues to support our 8th grade students through in-school and after-school tutoring along with the high school 
application process.

●
The 3rd Grade Looking glass partnership is about to begin - this year they are working on the Lorax.

●
We had 7 SCC violations between 1/18 and 2/13


(3) Level 3 Violation
· (2) Restorative Conversation + Parent Phone Call

· (1) Restorative Conversation + Parent Conference + 1 day in-school suspension

(3) Level 4 Violation

· (2) Restorative Conversation + Parent Phone Call

· (1) Restorative Conversation + Parent Phone Call + Building Exit Plan
(4) (1) Level 6 Violation


 (1) Police Notification + Parent Conference w/ Network support + 10 day out-of-school suspension + Safety Transfer and 
Referral for Expulsion.

●
Dr. Riemer is hosting a Red Velvet Social for MYP Parents to discuss the Assessment Policy in MYP on February 16th at 5pm.

●
Anya Kompare helped to develop a calendar overview to send home to parents for February and March.

●
Ms. Zaimi hosted a Coffee with the Principal on January 27th - there were a lot of great questions raised around IB and Social 
Emotional Learning along with Student Council Focus Group Notes.

●
We held our 1st Band Concert on January 30th - students from Peirce and Senn performed and it was amazing to hear the 
progress that our students made in such a short period of time!

●
Les Kniskern, FACE Manager from Network 2 attended our last PAC meeting, encouraging parents to attend the Parent 
University Conference.

●
PAC is sponsoring our PYP Behind the Scenes Tours

●
Our BAC will meet in the morning of February 16th.

●
International Dance Night, hosted by the 7th/8th Grade Fundraising Committee took place on January 27th.

●
The PSO sponsored a Valentine’s Day Dance for Families on February 10th.

●
The next Peirce Day at Giordano’s Pizza will be on February 23rd,

●
Principal sends a monthly e-newsletter home to families, works with parent leaders in maintenance of the school website 
and supports the dissemination of information to the school and PSO Facebook sites.
Dr. Riemer


MYP each subject and each grade level.  Self evaluation, peer evaluation.  In conjunction with David Gregg at Senn.  And 
submit that to the evaluatied by Manage Back to make sure we are meeting the IB requirements.  WE’ve been working on it 
since last year, and on the assessment part since November.  Very fulfilling.  


The next steps – 2/22 and 2/23we are meeting with Senn teachers across the 5 years of the MYP program.  We’ve already 
done the self-assessment on how well we’re adhering to the standards of practices.  When we meet with Senn it will be a 
collaboration across the Peirce/Senn.  We should be in very good shape for that meeting.  We’ll meet in subject area teams, 
and then reaching out to various stakeholders.  We got some input from parents tonight at the Red Velvet Social meeting. 

14) Public Participation 

Gina:
Asks about LSC attendance.  


JD:
3 consecutive or 5 in a school year.  Special meetings do not count.  LSC member can then request 


removal of another.  

LZ:
Generally speaking, our LSC is good about attendance.  


Gina:
As the resident parent, I appreciate the dedication.  Also, people will be here painting on Monday.  



How much more money do we need for 7th/8th Washington DC.  


Dr. Riemer We funded 6 full and 6 half scholarships.  $10, 515.  And we need about $3000 more.   WE need to make final 

payment by March 8th.  


LZ:
We are supporting other kids who wanted to go, but are struggling to make payments.  We will make payments out 

of internal accounts to cover and then return the funds from future fund raisers.  

15) Announcements
16) Motion to Adjourn

BT makes a motion, EE seconds.  Meeting is adjourned 7:46.
International Baccalaureate Learner Profile:

Inquirers, knowledgeable, thinkers, communicators, principled, open-minded, caring, risk-takers, balanced, reflective

